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 SEQ CHAPTER \h \r 1To the Board of the WI Department of Natural Resources:

The Waukesha County Environmental Action League (WEAL) is a non-profit conservation organization that has been working to protect the environment of Waukesha County for 30 years. 
As the acting president of WEAL, I am writing to tell you that we are excited about the proposed DNR project area in Waukesha County.  Our members who love the out-of-doors would support any additions to the public lands in the Southern Kettle Moraine State Forest.  

While all three of the proposals are admirable, we strongly support the third proposal with the largest number of acres protected for several reasons:

1)  This proposal allows for the greatest wildlife movement through the environmental corridors and along the rivers.  It will also allow for the largest areas for public access.  Many of our members are birders and hikers and nature photographers.  They will be thrilled to have access to as much of this area that you can protect.

2) The Western region of Waukesha County, including the Towns of Ottawa and Eagle where the Paradise Valley Unit is proposed, makes up much of the water recharge area for all of Southeastern Wisconsin.  Protecting as much of this land from the impervious surfaces that come with buildings, parking lots and streets is vital to our future water supply.

3) The largest proposed project area includes the land that surrounds the Ottawa Wildlife Refuge, which was purchased by the Waukesha County Land Conservancy, with the help of the DNR Stewardship Fund.  Much of the Ottawa Wildlife Refuge and the surrounding properties are part of a SEWRPC-designated Natural Area.  These are communities of plants and animals living together in an almost pre-settlement condition.  All of the remaining Natural Areas in Southeast Wisconsin should be protected from development.  Designating this area as a DNR project area will strengthen the partnership between the DNR and the Waukesha County Land Conservancy. 

4) This extension of the Kettle Moraine State Forest will help to protect the “Gift of the Glaciers,” the unique glacial features that make up the Kettle Moraine. 

Opportunities for large-scale land protection are rare and becoming rarer in populated Southeast Wisconsin.  The Waukesha Environmental Action League urges the DNR Board to establish this over-6000 acre project area expansion for the Kettle Moraine State Forest. 

Sincerely,

Allen Stasiewski, Acting-President

Waukesha County Environmental Action League
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